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9 July 2019
Dear Parents,
School Relocation

At the end of the 2019-20 academic year, in July 2020, the school will relocate to the previous
Tak Ching Girls® Secondary School campus on Castle Peak Road and Yen Chow Street in Sham
Shui Po. The new campus is conveniently located near Sham Shui Po MTR station and is
accessible by various means of public transport, and it is in the same Sham Shui Po school district
as our current Yau Yat Chuen school campus.

This decision has not been made lightly, but has been necessary due to the end of our tenancy in
Yau Yat Chuen and our duty to our students. Despite our best efforts to ensure the long-term
future of the school we have been unable to find a partner school to merge with or a new
permanent campus and we have, therefore, had to accept the offer of the government to furnish us
with the Sham Shui Po campus to the end of the 2024-25 academic year, at which point Chan Shu
Kui Memorial School will permanently close. This will ensure that all of our current students
have the chance to graduate.

The School Sponsoring Body will ensure that the proper renovation work be done in the new
campus to meet the requirements of the HKSAR government. It will also be responsible for all
renovation costs, and the school’s cash reserve, income, or government funding will not be used.

The School Sponsoring Body has pledged to bear all financial loss to ensure the current school
operations are maintained until school closure. As the school has always been dedicated to
providing a caring campus and quality education, after the relocation, the school will guarantee:

1. small class size with no more than 30 students in each class;

2. the same amount of school fees (Junior secondary - $700/year; senior secondary $6000/year)
and these fees will not be adjusted;

3. the scholarship programmes that are in use will remain unchanged;

4. WIFI services in the new campus for e-learning and a campus TV channel to promote drama
arts. The school will also apply for Quality Education Fund to build a STEM learning space.
There will also be other facilities, including a school hall, a student activity room, a library, a
computer room, chemistry, physics and biology laboratories, a geography room, a visual arts
room, a music room, a social worker’s office, a medical room, an administrative office, a
teachers’ office, and etc.

5. the school’s cash reserve will cover all expenses for school operations. As the number of
classes decrease in the coming years, the funding from the government will also decrease.
This will inevitably cause a deficit if all normal school operations are maintained. The School
Sponsoring Body will bear all financial loss and support the school operations until all
students graduate.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact Ms. NG at 2380-0241. Thank you very much for
your attention.

Yours sincerely,

L Accldaq o<

Dr Chiu Cheung Ki
Principal
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